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April 27, 2023 

April 30—Fifth Sunday 
“The Shepherd Knows” - John 10: 1-10 

     This coming Sunday, April 30th, our church will come together 
for one service at 10AM. This will be followed up with a brunch/
lunch after the service where we will not only eat but to also 
celebrate two of Bascomb’s servants, Jaime McLemore and Tammy 
Smith. Both of these servants have served Bascomb with the love 
of Christ along with their gifts and talents. 

     Jaime is stepping down from her role as Director of Children’s 
ministry after serving our church for fourteen years. This is an 
amazing amount time of serving in children’s ministry. According to 
church statistics, the average amount of time by any leader in 
children’s ministry is only about eighteen months. What a blessing 
she has been to Bascomb! The good news is that Jaime and her 
family will continue to worship with us. Please make sure you 
thank Jaime for all of her years of love, hard work, and service to 
Bascomb. 

      Tammy Smith has stepped down as Bascomb’s office 
administrator after also serving here for fourteen years. She has 
served here at Bascomb under four different pastors. Her memory 
and administrative skills have amazed me and served me very well 
during our short time together. And from the comments I have 
received about Tammy’s leaving over the past month has shown to 
me how much of a blessing she has been for our church. Tammy 
and her family will be here until the end of May before moving to 
Tuscaloosa, Alabama, due to Todd’s new job there. And please 
remember to thank Tammy too for her years of service to our 
church and pastors. 

      And please remember to pray for those following in Tammy and 
Jaime’s positions. RaeLena Rodriquez has already taken over as our 
office administrator and China Allmon has assumed the position as 
our Director of Children’s Ministries. I know they will be blessed 
with all of our prayers for God to use them both to the Glory of 
God. 

5th Sunday—One Service 

Potluck Brunch to follow 

April 30th @ 10am 

Followed by a potluck brunch 

We are celebrating Tammy and Jaime!  

Please RSVP and signup here:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/508084AAAA928A46-5thsunday 

UMM will be selling Boston Butts in May!  

$50.00 each (8-10lbs. Pre-cooked weight). Orders 

must be received by May 12th. See Steve Petrus for 

details. Email: BascombUMM@bellsouth.net 
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